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	Date: 
	5/15/2012
	Start

Time:12:30
	
	End Time:
	2:35 p.m.
	Location:
	MH 405


Attendees: Michael O’Neill, chair, Jo-Ellen Radetich, staff, Larry Brewster, Stan Buller, Rich Callahan, Kim Connor, Kathleen Fletcher, Phil Hanson ,Monika Hudson, Tim Loney, Gleb Nikitenko, Tony Ribera, Richard Waters
Excused:  Richard Johnson, Maury Penner, 
The minutes from the April 10th 2012 meeting were approved unanimously as mailed.
Kathleen Fletcher gave a short presentation about her research.  (Volunteer management and Board development) 
Michael made several announcements:

•
The PNA Department will be housed at the SOM Building for at least another year. (we are not moving to 101 Howard in the foreseeable future.)

•
Enrollments are comfortable for this time of year, per the enrollment report by Ted Baldwin.  Embanet is comfortable with the minimum amount of fifteen students per cohort for the on-line program
•
Larry Brewster will be acting program director- and acting chair for the month of June while Michael is away.

•
Michael has requested four new faculty lines.  Two positions were requested for MNA and two for PNA.

•
Ori Heller has been eliminated as a candidate for the recent PNA search, and Ron Harris has been added as an interviewee.  Suzanne and Jeff are still in the running.

•
The MPA Advisory Board had a good meeting with six members in attendance on May 2nd .  Michael would like further discussion with PNA Board members about what kind of Board members are best suited for the MNA Advisory Board.

•
The BSM proposal has been approved by the Dean and the Provost.  Tony Ribera has developed a proposal for the Law Enforcement component, which will be reviewed at the September meeting.  The earliest start of the BSM program will be Spring 2013.

•
Congratulations were extended to Kim Connor and Rich Waters for the awards that they recently earned.  Accolades were also extended to Richard Johnson for having an article recently published.  Michael announced that Richard Johnson has been elected as Treasurer of the USF Faculty Association.

•
Michael requested faculty submit their schedules to him for the next two years starting Fall 2012.  He suggested looking into Banner to check class schedules.
•
A long discussion about grading practices ensued.  Grade inflation has been a concern for a while now.  Various methods of data collection were discussed.  The consensus was that we owe it to our students to evaluate them honestly.
•
Richard Waters presented the proposal for a new course, PA 685, “Strategic Management of Public Commination.”  After discussion the course was approved by unanimous vote.

•
Tim updated the group on the online MPA.  The pedagogical standards have been finalized and approved, the new student orientation has been developed, and “Brand DNA” has been refined.  There are nine serious prospects at this point, six from California and three from the east coast.

•
At the initiation of Rich Callahan, PNA members reported on what conferences and papers are ahead for them

The meeting adjourned at 2:35
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